I oppose any expansion of the current Grand Targhee Resort footprint, specifically Alternatives 2, 4, & 5 for 5 major reasons. 1) Those expansions threaten the habitats of listed wildlife species, including Bighorn Sheep, Canada Lynx, Grizzly Bear, & Wolverine. 2) The lower elevations of Mono Trees & South Bowl will not hold high-quality snow long enough to merit altering those landscapes—especially given the aspect of South Bowl and the climate crisis. 3) The increasing demands for snowmaking with water from groundwater will likely negatively alter the quantity and quality of groundwater and Teton Creek water, and consequently the water quantity and quality of the water supplies of Alta, WY and Driggs, ID. 4) Other than during peak visitor periods, the current ski runs are little used. I am often the only skier on them. 5) The expansions will increase traffic on Ski Hill Road, worsen traffic jams at the intersection of Little Avenue & Idaho 33, and further stimulate urban and peri-urban sprawl in Teton Valley.
I also oppose the construction of guest service facilities on Fred’s Mountain, at the top of the Shoshone lift, in Rick’s Basin, and atop Lightning Ridge for 4 reasons. 1) Other than during peak visitor periods, additional facilities are not needed. 2) It is preferable to expand & modernize the current base facilities. 3) Guest facilities atop mountains are eyesores and create serious water quality and sewage transportation & treatment problems. 4) Rather than expand mountaintop guest facilities, Grand Targhee should create a modernized parking & shuttle service from Driggs to reduce the single-occupant vehicles driving to, and parking at, the mountain, which are major sources of greenhouse gases that foster the climate crisis (and shorter winters).
